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Judge Nancy Gel1ner

The Honorable Nancy Gertner, Judge, United
States District Court, District of Massachu-
setts, will present the keynote address for the
2Oth Annual Women's Studies Conference on
Thursday, March 1, at 5 p.m., in the School of
Law Auditorium.

In 1975, when Judge Gertner ('67) began
her career as a criminal defense lawyer, she
was one of very few women in the field. Her
first major case captured national headlines:
she defended Susan Saxe, one of three
radical antiwar activists who had robbed
a bank five years before, resulting in the
murder of a Boston police officer. The press
skewered Saxe, who had been on the run.
The sensational case resulted in a mistrial
and a plea to lesser charges. Gertner would
go on to build a reputation as an advocate in
significant cases affecting women, minorities,
and the poor.

Over the next two decades, Gertner
continued to make headlines in contro-
versial criminal and civil-rights cases. With
her husband, John Reinstein, she litigated
every abortion case in Massachusetts.
Their efforts culminated in Moe v. Secre-
tary of Administration and Finance, which
situated the right to choose under the
Massachusetts constitution. As a result, if
Roe v. Wade is overruled, it will not affect
Massachusetts' abortion law.

Gertner also challenged Medicaid lim-
itations on funding for abortions, repre-
sented the Concerned Black Educators
in the Boston school desegregation case,
and took on one of the first sexual discrim-
ination class actions to be brought against
an academic institution. "Representing
women who sued universities became
a specialty of mine," Gertner says, hav-
ing brought seven major universities to
court in female faculty tenure cases and
consulted on countless others.

During those years, Gertner never
thought she would be picked for the fed-
eral bench, believing that her advocacy in
civil rights and other controversial cases
would eliminate her from consideration.
"1 was the reverse of those who keep their
heads down for years in order to preserve
their chances on the bench," she said.

Her work on behalf of women, minori-
ties, and the poor caught the attention of
her Yale Law School classmate Bill Clin-
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Dr. Lynn Weber, WOST director

working scholar/teacher/activists who get

things done and have a good time doing so.

Our faculty affiliates and community partners

support the program and the director in innu-

merable ways.

Perhaps the greatest pleasure I have had as

director of WOST is being able every day to walk

into a workplace that is uplifting and fun and

as efficient and effective as any operation you

could find. This work environment has been

largely shaped by Rosa Thorn, our program

coordinator, who is brilliant, savvy, humorous,

and, quite simply, full of grace. Jackie McClary

remains cheerful and pleasant even when the

bureaucratic demands are at their most insane,

and our colleagues across the hall in African

American studies, Cleve Sellers, Carolyn Sutton,
and their staffs and faculty, are the best of allies

and friends.

I leave this position grateful for all the good

relationships that have sustained me and the

program for the past 11 years, excited about

my new work and role, and optimistic that our

next leader, enjoying the same support, will

help us find new ideas and strategies that will

significantly improve the status of women in

South Carolina and beyond. .

For a more detailed discussion, see Lynn Weber's essay
"Advancing Women in Higher Education: What It Means,

How We Do It," at www.cas.sc.edu/wosVpeople/wostfacultyl

facbioslweber.html.

I have had the good fortune to spend the last
25 years leading interdisciplinary women- and
gender-focused academic units-14 years
as co-founder and director of the Center for
Research on Women at the University of Mem-
phis and 11 years as director of women's stud-
ies at USC. But I recently realized that this com-
ment to the women's studies community will
be the last of more than 50 such comments I
have written during these years.

My career has been devoted to promoting
understanding about the diversity of women's
experiences across race, class, sexuality, and
nation; about the fundamental gender relation-
ships that shape our lives; and about promot-
ing social action to challenge injustice. And in
women's studies at USC, I have found a large
community of dedicated scholars, teachers,
students, and community members who have
shared my commitments and with whom I have
had the pleasure of working.

I've worked with people across the broad-
est spectrum of disciplinary boundaries and
political perspectives. Few other administra-
tive positions in a university provide access
to the actual work that faculty and students
are engaging in daily across the entire univer-
sity community and to the realities of the con-
texts within which that work is done. But some
of what I see in bold relief from this position is
how constraining the theories, methods, ideol-
ogies, policies, and practices of the traditional
disciplines and the departmental structure of
universities can be to promoting innovative

and complex approaches to some of the most
difficult challenges of our times.

Over the last few years, as I thought about
my own future at USC, one of my great fears
was that becoming a joint appointment fac-
ulty member-Iike the rest of my women's
studies colleagues-would mean moving into
a department, any depa11ment. I did not relish
the thought of being constrained in my work
by the intellectual and institutional boundar-
ies that disciplines and departments typically
impose and that women's studies actively seeks
to transcend. But from my position, I have also
had the opportunity to consider different sites
to see where my interdisciplinary intersectional
and social justice-oriented scholarship can
flourish in the future-and next fall my 50/50
joint appointment will be with women's stud-
ies and the Department of Psychology.

I am very excited about the work that lies
ahead for me. For all its manyopportunities,
administration-even in women's studies-
affords a more distant form of engagement with
the research projects and social action that
have always driven me. Recently, Heidi Hart-
man-the economist who founded and has
led the Institute for Women's Policy Research
in Washington for many years-and I were
reflecting on our decades of work to improve
the status of women. We were each pleased
with the progress that has been made, but we
each concluded that it is time for new insights
and understandings, new strategies for change.
My own search will take me down several new
paths: a research collaborative with Susan Cut-
ter in the Department of Geography and several
other colleagues on inequalities in the recov-
ery process from Hurricane Katrina along the
Mississippi Gulf Coast, a project on Columbia's
residents who were displaced by the hurricane,
and work with my WOST colleagues on the
West Columbia research and action project on
empowerment among women and girls.

One of my reasons for stepping down at this
time is so that someone else can share this
unique opportunity to lead such a dynamic
program and to work with such wonderful col-
leagues on the Columbia campus and across
the state. Our core faculty members are an
amazing group of dedicated, brilliant, hard-



Dr. Tawanda M. Greer, Women's Studies
Program and Department of Psychology,
has conducted a study titled "Stress and
Coping Processes Among African-Ameri-
can College Students." The study will be
published in the Journal of College Stu-

I dent Development june/july 2007 issue.
I Key findings of the study were that

Tawanda Greer minority status stressors (e.g., racism,
discrimination, few courses reflecting

black culture and heritage, few black faculty mentors) negatively
impacted academic performance (i.e., GPA) for black students at
predominantly white universities. Coping was also examined, and
efforts that would generally be considered adaptive, such as using
social support or attempting to problem solve, did little to reduce
the negative impact of minority status stress on GPA. These find-
ings attest to the strong influence of minority status stress and
campus racial hostility on academic performance.

Dr. Ann Ramsdell, Women's Studies Pro-

gram, School of Medicine, and Medical

University of South Carolina, received a

School of Medicine Research Advance-

ment Award (November 2006) for recogni-

tion of "outstanding contributions to new

scientific knowledge through research."

Ann Ramsdell Congratulations to Dr. Greer and Dr.

Ramsdell. .



building a high-profile, controversial legal
career, which culminated in her appointment
as a federal judge. Gertner has taught at
Harvard University, Boston College' the
University of Arizona, and Boston University.
"There was always this dialectic between my
academic ambitions and my practice life,"
she recalled.

She has managed to maintain another
delicate balance: that between work and
family. "Menopause and birth were neck-and-
neck, " Gertner says of her pregnancies at ages

39 and 41. "I feel privileged that I could have
children, but I had so much to do before I
could even envision myself ready. " Gertner

and her husband, current legal director of the
Massachusetts ACLU, have three children. .

continued from page 1

ton, whom she had known, along with Hillary

Clinton, at Yale. Gertner and Mrs. Clinton had

been close, and the two stayed in touch over

the years. In 1994, Clinton nominated Gertner

for the U.S. Federal Court, District of Massachu-

setts. She had a powerful patron in the confir-

mation process-U.S. Senator Edward Kennedy,

D-Mass., a lifelong supporter of civil rights.

Honored in spring 2002 by the American Bar

Association as a "human rights hero," Gertner

was an activist even as a college student; she

was president of the Undergraduate Association

at Barnard College and joined marches and

protests against the Vietnam War.

Gertner recently wrote a memoir titled

Lawyer with the Red Dress On that focuses

on what she calls her "improbable career"

-I am pleased to
I report that our Women's Studies

Graduate certifi-

cate Program is, as
always, a vibrant
and exciting place
to be! For the 2006

OeAnne Hilfinger Messias summer and fall
semesters we

enrolled a record number of 12 new graduate
certificate students. In December, four stu-
dents graduated, raising to a total of seven
the number of WOST certificate graduates in
2006. Completing the certificate program in
December were Jessica Labbe, Keri Norris,
Marya Shegog, and Christine Sixta. Congratu-
lations, graduates!

Our graduate students are actively engaged
in independent scholarship. The winners of
the fall 2006 Harriott Hampton Faucette Award
for Women's Studies Graduate Students were
Sara Marie Eye and Shawn M. Coyne. Each
student received a $500 award to be applied to
her research. Shawn is a WOST graduate cer-
tificate student and a doctoral student in com-
munity psychology. As part of her research
on gender roles and sexism, Shawn is con-
ducting a comparative study of existing gen-
der role/sexism scales. Sara Eye is a doctoral
candidate in the Department of History and
will use her award to further her dissertation
research, "Private Lives behind Public Bat-
tles: South Carolina Women during the Civil
War and Reconstruction." She is examining
the Southern Claims Commission Records at
the National Archives in College Park, Md., to
locate records of black women who, after the
defeat of the Confederacy, sought compensa-
tion for property lost to federal forces.

The Women's Studies Program supported
two certificate students with Graduate stu-
dent Travel Grants last fall. Mekell Mikell pre-
sented a paper, "Tangled Webs: International
Cooperation within Terrorist Networks," at
the International Studies Association South-
ern Regional Conference in Birmingham, Ala.
Kelsey Hanrahan used her award to attend
the 39th Annual Chacmool Conference in Cal-
gary, Alberta, Canada, where she presented
her paper "The Legacy of Colonialism: Tra-
dition and Identity Among the Konkomba of
Northern Ghana."

Our graduate students appreciate your

support..



III~.."

Affiliate faculty and women's studies students convene in Flinn Hall.

The WOST Graduate Students Research Series lecture, "Students
Creating New Knowledge," is a popular event.

Fellowship, food, and fun highlight the annual Women's Studies
Faculty, Staff, and Students Holiday luncheon.



Portia Cobb, associate professor,
Department of Film, and director of the
community media project, University of
Wisconsin, Milwaukee, presented the
2006 Adrenee Glover Freeman Lecture in
African American Women's Studies.

Left to right: Mary Anne Fitzpatrick, dean, College of Arts and Sciences; Portia Cobb; and Lynn
Weber, director, Women's Studies Program



University of South Carolina

Women's Studies Program

Women's studies at the University of South
Carolina promotes understanding of the
diverse array of women's experiences through
a complete program of teaching, research,
and service to the University, the local com-
munity, the state, and the nation. Through its
teaching mission, women's studies shares this
knowledge with students so that they learn to
think critically, to communicate effectively, to
solve problems, and to interpret human expe-
rience. Through its research mission, women's
studies reconceptualizes existing knowledge
and creates new knowledge through the lens
of gender and the prism of diversity. Emerg-
ing from an activist tradition, women's stud-
ies serves University, local, state, and national
communities by acting as a resource and
guide for issues related to women and gen-
der. Our teaching, research, and service mis-
sions interweave as we create, share, and
apply knowledge, skills, and values that pro-
mote the full participation of women in soci-
ety. At the core of the work of women's stud-
ies teaching and research at the University
of South Carolina are broad but fundamental
questions that drive examinations of the inter-
sections of race, gender, ethnicity, and other
dimensions of inequality. .
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.The Women's Studies Program is growing. We invite you to join our efforts to promote the understanding essential to improving the lives of
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